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Madam/ Mr. President, 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 

Approaching the end of this review session, I would like to seize the opportunity to thank all of you for your input and your numerous questions and recommendations. Your questions and comments were sometimes quite critical, but they were also thoughtful and well prepared.  I would like to express my appreciation for the constructiveness you have shown during this session. This is of critical importance for the success of the UPR-mechanism as a whole. 

I hope that we have been able to give as many clarifications and explanations as possible in the limited amount of time available to us. My delegation will carefully consider all the recommendations you submitted. From my first impression, I am confident to say that we will be able to accept many of them.  

While our review session today is coming to an end, it is only one of the stages in our UPR process. We started our homework several months ago, preparing our national report under the leadership of the Foreign Ministry, with involvement of all ministries and regional governments and in consultation with civil society. It is clear that our work will not end with the conclusion of our session today. On the contrary: we will be facing the challenge of deciding carefully which recommendations to support and then to follow-up and implement the various recommendations. While overall the human rights situation in Austria is very good, there is always room for further improvements.  

The work ahead needs to include not only the government and the federal regions, but also the different sectors of civil society. Just as in the preparation of our national report, we are fully committed to cooperating with civil society to make further progress in the field of human rights in the future.  
I thank you.

